Collaborative Members

Suedeen Kelly, FERC
Frederick Butler, N.J
Clifton Below, N.H.

Garry Brown, N.Y.

Paul Centolella, Ohio
Rachel Chong, California
Robert Clayton, 111, Missouri
Sherman Elliott, Illinois
Colette Honorable, Arkansas
Orjiakor Isiogu, Michigan
Jon McKinney, W. Virginia
Katrina McMurrian, Florida
Richard Morgan, D.C.
Patrick Oshie, Washington
Sharon Reishus, Maine
James Tarpey, Colorado
James Volz, Vermont
Harold Williams, Maryland
Dallas Winslow, Delaware
Tim Woolf, Massachusetts

March 25, 2009

The Honorable Patricia A. Hoffman, Acting Assistant Secretary
Office of Electricity Delivery and Energy Reliability

United States Department of Energy

1000 Independence Avenue, SW

Washington, DC 20585

Dear Acting Assistant Secretary Hoffman:

As Co-Chairs of the NARUC/FERC Smart Grid Collaborative, we are
writing to you today to provide you with a list of Smart Grid project criteria
developed by the Collaborative. The Smart Grid Collaborative is a cooperative
agreement between the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC) and
National Association of Regulatory Utility Commissioners (NARUC) designed to
facilitate the transition to a smart electric grid. The Collaborative members believe
that these criteria, applied by the Department of Energy (DOE), would be helpful to
them in carrying out their legal responsibilities as they relate to Smart Grid projects.

The Collaborative asks the DOE to consider these criteria when establishing
procedures under which applicants can receive funding for Smart Grid matching
grants and for Smart Grid demonstration projects under the American Recovery and
Reinvestment Act of 2009 (ARRA) and Title XIII of the Energy Independence and
Security Act of 2007 as modified by the ARRA.

State and federal commissioners are well aware that there is a sense of
urgency within industry and government for the development of standards for, and
deployment of, smart grid technologies generally. We believe these criteria,
developed as a consensus by a broad group of commissioners around the country
many of whom will ultimately be responsible for approving Smart Grid projects
within their jurisdictions, are important criteria to apply as DOE considers which
projects to fund under the ARRA.

We appreciate your consideration of these criteria. The Collaborative
stands ready to assist the DOE in any way it can as we work together to build this
nation’s new energy future.

Sincerely,
Suedeen Kelly Frederick Butler
Federal Energy President, NARUC

Commissioner, New Jersey
Board of Public Utilities

Regulatory Commission



